## HSC 2020 Mental Health & Substance Abuse [MHSA] Community Health Committee May 17<sup>th</sup> MINUTES



HSC 2020 Mission:

To improve the health of the people of Sheboygan County leading to a community with "Everyone Living Better, Longer"

DATE:	Wednesday, May 17 <sup>th</sup> 2017; 9am-10am	LOCATION:	HHS Room 413
PRESIDING:	Libby Holte		
PRESENT:	Jenny Vorpagel, Pamela Krueger, Stacie Kuck, Ellen Wells, Louicia Fanslau, Jennifer Fulks, Jessica Miner, Connie Frank, Barb Kolar, Amanda Anhalt, Mary Paluchniak, Shelby Kuhn, Kari Keller		
ABSENT/EXCUSED:	Ann Bachrach, Kate Baer		
RECORDER:	Jenny Vorpagel		
NEXT MEETING:	Wednesday, July 19 <sup>th</sup> , 2017 9-10am HHS Room 372		

ITEM	DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS
Welcome & Introductions	Project PB & J.pdf Welcome Jennifer and Lou from Project PB&J!
Website/Press Articles (Jenny Vorpagel)	<ul> <li>Libby went over HSC2020. Leadership is currently working on the 2018-2020 Community Health Needs Assessment. This includes a community survey, key informant interviews, and secondary data. There will be a call to action with key stakeholders in the community. In the past HSC2020 has mostly looked at health behaviors. This time they are also looking at other things like fair housing, income levels, education, racism, etc. Public Health interns will be doing a one question survey this summer. Milwaukee did this first and their results showed the top 5 answers were not behavior related at all.</li> <li>Are there any secondary data points that would better inform our work? They are looking to expand their secondary data report.</li> <li>Please let Libby know of community events where the survey could be done and if you'd be willing to volunteer. Ellen suggested communicating with the event coordinators for their support.</li> </ul>
SBIRT Sub-Committee Update (Kari Keller/Shelby Kuhn)	<ul> <li>Implementation in schools is moving along. Random Lake, Elkhart Lake, Plymouth, Cedar Grove, Sheboygan Falls, and Oostburg are all signed up for training. SASD may be dropping out. Training is in August and the schools will begin in the fall.</li> <li>Working on bringing together a group of providers that will commit to taking referrals from the schools.</li> <li>There is a one year follow up with the SBIRT training they are purchasing.</li> </ul>
<b>Heroin</b> Sub-Committee Update (Libby Holte/Kurt Zempel)	<ul> <li>Prevention Libby met with Sheboygan County superintendents about the YRBS survey. Currently there is not a coordinated effort county wide. SASD currently does it every other year and shares the data with HSC2020. Other districts don't do it, don't do it regularly, or don't share the data. The meeting was promising. A coordinated effort wouldn't happen until 2019. Train the trainer</li> </ul>

ITEM	DISCUSSION/CONCLUSION/RECOMMENDATIONS
Stigma Sub-Committee Update (Kate Baer)	<ul> <li>events for the heroin community presentation took place in April.</li> <li>Harm ReductionTake Back Day. 610 pounds were collected throughout all the sites in the county. 360 pounds of that was collected at St. Nicks. Along with the permanent boxes from the last 6 months a total of 1,356 pounds of medication was disposed. It was also a record high take back day statewide.</li> <li>Working on safe needle disposal marketing.</li> <li>Treatment—end of March there was a treatment provider networking event. Over 30 people attended and it went well. May 23<sup>rd</sup> there is an event for medical providers (put in poster)</li> <li>Recovery—HSC2020 has been talking to WIRCO about recovery coaching</li> <li>Work place—working on work place best practices</li> <li>Wednesday June 14<sup>th</sup> from 3-4:30pm is the next Heroin meeting someone from the state will be talking about the PDMP. As of April 1<sup>st</sup> Wisconsin prescribers are mandated to use the program.</li> <li>Hosting trainer of the trainer QPR (question, persuade, refer) training taking place on June 16<sup>th</sup></li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>8am-5pm. Up to 30 people can attend. Next steps after that will be looking for groups to train.</li> <li>Mental Health AODA Resource fair was May 2<sup>nd</sup> at St. Dominic's went well. Attendance was down so they are looking into doing it every other year. Feedback from vendors that they would like to network with each other before the event begins.</li> </ul>
ROUND TABLE - Agency updates & info	Pam-Workplace pillar working on promoting an event in October for work places
	Connie—RCS has changed administrative hands with a new president. Changes may be coming.
Other	